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HEALING  

VILLAGE NEWS 

APRIL 2021 

Please Note: 

The email address for the Parish Council is now  
healingparishcouncil@outlook.com  

Healing Village News is published and distributed by Healing Parish Council 
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Bus timetables for Healing 

The Parish Council is trying to find a way 

to publish the Bus timetables without it 

taking up too many pages and still being 

legible for everyone. 

Also, at the current time, the timetables 

have been changing due to lockdown 

and tier restrictions. 

For anyone wanting to find the bus 

times, please look online at Stage-

coach.com  
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 SPRING IS SPRUNG  

Roundabout this time of the year a late lamented family member 

would regularly trot out a few lines of doggerel about the coming of 

spring.  

Spring is sprung, the grass is ris  

I wonder where the birdies is?  

Clearly, spring is sprung. The crocuses are in full bloom and the 

daffodils are beginning to brighten our days around the village. The 

days are getting longer, the night shorter, And the mercury is rising 

in the thermometer on a daily basis. The dark days of winter have 

been replaced by the promise of spring and hopefully a good sum-

mer to come.  

Dare we hope also that some of the pressures and stresses we’ve all 

suffered over the last 12 months or so with the dreaded pandemic 

will also lighten as the restrictions are reduced and increasingly we 

begin to move back to doing those things we took so much for 

granted some 12 or 15 months ago. The prospect that we may be 

able to travel, meet with friends, take part in social activities are all 

part of the lightening of our days.  

It is a real bonus that we are able to deliver the newsletter this 
month and re-establish the contact within the community. It’s good 
to be back.  

 

Continued over…... 
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Continued…… 

 

We even heard a neighbour recently remarking on how nice it 

was to be able to grumble about parking near our schools, be-

cause at least it meant that our young people were getting back 

in to school! We all need the social contact of friends, family and 

neighbours to maintain our wellbeing.  

As restrictions are lifted the Village Hall will be opening back up 

and our lovely community groups and activities will swing back 

in to action. The parish council is beginning to plan to bring back 

some of the social and play programmes we lost last year. It is 

only a matter of a few days now before the Hotspurs will be 

back on the pitches at the Legion. We understand that Healing 

Fest is likely to be rising like a phoenix come the summer. Heal-

ing Scouts are close to being back for our youngsters.  

Let us all hope that life is getting back to normal.   

And for those of you of a certain generation, no, we hadn’t for-

gotten the rest of the little ditty  

The little bird is on the wing  

Ain't that absurd  

I thought the wing was on the bird.  
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crispin.reynolds@btinternet.com 
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The Council meeting for March 2021 was held virtually in line with restriction 

guidelines.  Residents are welcome to attend the meetings and agendas carry the 

Zoom code at the top of the agenda to allow access to the meetings.  

Highways and Footpaths   

NELC is looking at a village-wide plan to address traffic issues within the Village 

and has already consulted with the Parish Council on improvements and changes 

to the layout of the bus stop on Low Road.   

Planning Applications 

The planning applications considered at the meeting for the last meeting were as 

follows: 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0183/21/FULA 
Proposal: Demolish existing conservatory, erect single storey rear extension, 
two storey side extension with various alterations 
Location: Georgian House Wells Road Healing 
No objections 

 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0149/21/FUL 
Proposal: Installation of field drainage to support the construction of the 
Hornsea Project One Offshore Wind Farm onshore export cable route including 
proposed drainage pipes and outfalls (falls within Stallingborough, Laceby, Im-
mingham, Habrough, Healing and Bradley Parishes) The application covers the 
installation of preconstruction field drainage to support the construction of the 
Hornsea Project Two Offshore Wind Farm onshore export cable route. The area 
outlined in the submitted plans and supporting documentation covers the in-
stalled drainage pipes and outfalls that have been installed outside the Devel-
opment Consent Order Limits in order to provide an optimal drainage solution 
for each parcel of land. 
Location: North East Lincolnshire Area Keelby Road Stallingborough 
No objections. 

Over….. 

 
 

Healing Parish CouncilNOTES FOR December 

E mail: healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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Continued…. 
Planning Application Reference: DM/0136/21/FUL 
Proposal: Erect one dwelling with detached double garage 
Location: Plot 7 Carr Lane Healing 
No objections. 
 
Planning Application Reference: DM/0039/21/FUL 
Proposal: Temporary change of use of land to support the construction of 
Alpha Grimsby Renewable Energy Centre to include siting of single and two 
storey modular buildings, construction of car park, erection of fencing and 
gates and associated works 
Location: Land Off Energy Park Way Grimsby 
No objections 
 
Planning Application Reference: DM/0128/21/FUL 
Proposal: Erect modular steel building with associated works 
Location: Land East Of Marsh Lane Healing 
No objections. 
 
The Council also received a short presentation on the proposed solar 
farm which will be situated between Aylesby and Healing from a repre-
sentative from the development team.  The Council had no objections to 
the scheme as proposed but awaits the official planning application. 
 
Police Matters 

The Parish Council continues to receive its monthly police report, which is 
published in the News each month.   

Parks and other sites 
 
A meeting with the Bowling Club has been organised to discuss the season 
for 2021 and the green has continued to receive its usual treatments during 
the winter.  Grass cutting will now start on all sites throughout the village.  
The Council also had a site visit in Porri’s Wood and some works were com-
missioned at the site as a result of that visit.  Fencing repairs were also sanc-
tioned at the Moated Site. Ongoing inspections continue to be held at all 
sites owned and/or managed by the Council. 

 
Over…. 
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POLICE REPORT  

Wolds Ward Healing Update March 2021 

Crime 

There were 21 reported crimes across the Wolds Ward during Febru-
ary, of which four have occurred in Healing.  

As previously reported, there have been two reports involving malicious 
communications.  

During the evening of 3rd February, four men from the Scunthorpe ar-
ea  were arrested following a report of them being on site acting suspi-
ciously at a factory on EuroParc. 

The fourth report relates to sending inappropriate photos over social 
media.  

Into March, there has been one report for Healing to date which was a 
minor public order incident on the EuroParc.  

There have been three reports of ASB, two regarding the play park on 
Wisteria Drive and a neighbour dispute.  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of 
being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reas-
sure the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-
social behaviour in the area in which we all live and work.                                                                  
We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they 
live so that we can deal with any issues and also step up our patrols in 
the area. The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101 

The named officers for Healing are:                                                                                          
PC 1355 Dan Hassan  

daniel.hassan@humberside.pnn.police.uk   

 

 PCSO 7824 Richard Heseltine  

richard.heseltine@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                

Follow us on Twitter @ImminghamWolds. 
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Continued…. 

Parish Council Vacancies 

There is still a casual vacancy on the Council which can be filled by co-option. 
Anyone interested should speak to an existing member, or ring the Clerk for 
an informal chat and for more information.  Candidates are asked to come and 
sit through at least one Council meeting before they can be considered for 
cooption. 

 

Village Hall 

The Hall remained closed at the time of going to press, but easing restrictions 

should allow the Hall to reopen in April for children’s activities and clubs, then 

May for indoor sports etc.  This is all dependent upon the Government’s ‘road 

map’ being successfully implemented. 

Village Hall project 
The Council was proceeding in its sale of the Hall with the purchaser seeking 
planning permission for a change of use.  The outcome of this was awaited 
whilst possible start dates for the new Hall project were being discussed 
with the building contractor appointed. 
 

Finance 

The Parish Council has received further lockdown support grants from the lo-

cal authority  and has also agreed its internal audit schedule for the current 

financial year’s audit for 20/21. 

All finance information is published on the Parish Council’s website. 

 

Email - healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Telephone - 07494 577661 

 
 

 

mailto:daniel.hassan@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:richard.heseltine@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

The next meetings of the Parish Counciil will take 

place as follows: 

 Tuesday 13th April 2021 

7.00 PM. 

All meetings will take place virtually, through the 

Zoom Portal, for the present until further notice. 

All meetings are open to the press and public and an 

agenda for the meetings is placed on the Parish 

Council website approximately one week before 

each meeting date. 

 

Meeting codes to access the meetings are published 

on the top of the Agendas. 

Any resident requiring assistance to access the 

meetings, please speak to the Clerk on 07494 

577661 for help. 
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Events News 2021 !!!!! 

If the Government’s ‘road map’ for easing restrictions goes for-

ward as planned, then the Parish Council will be putting on 

events during the rest of 2021. 

 

HOLIDAY CLUB - 

First priority is the holiday club in the Summer Holidays.  A provi-

sional booking has been made for a couple of mornings a week 

during the Summer six weeks holidays and we will report back 

when arrangements have been firmed up—this is of course sub-

ject to restrictions allowing us to go ahead. 

 

SOCIAL EVENTS - 

The Parish Council will set a date for one of its very popular quiz 

nights—watch this space for further details.  As usual, to be held 

at the Village Hall on a Friday or Saturday evening—will probably 

be late Summer/early Autumn to allow for restrictions to end. 

 

CHRISTMAS EVENT - 

Again, if restrictions easing allows, we will be looking to put on a 

Christmas event.  Watch this space, our website and social media 

pages for further updates. 
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HEALING PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman - Tel. 07583 885457 

Cllr. Ian Smith  ians.healingparish@gmail.com 

Vice-Chair - Tel. 07904 020057 

Cllr. Ashley Wright ashleyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Members 

Cllr. Natalie Gorry nataliehealingparish@yahoo.com 

Cllr. Rachael Bygott rachaelhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Clive Hewins  clivehewins.healingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Indy Nijjar  indyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Bernard Mooney bernardhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Melanie Dickerson melanie.healingparish@outlook.com 

Cllr. Paul Fieldgate paulf.healingparish@gmail.com 

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: 

Mrs. Kathy Peers  healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Tel: Parish Office  07494-577661 

Office Hours 9am to 4 pm Monday to Friday 

 

Healing Website - www.healingparishcouncil.com 

We are also on Facebook at Healing Parish Council 

If you have any issues you would like to discuss  with the Parish 
Council please ring the Parish  Office or contact an individual 
member of the Council . 
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May 2021 Healing News 

The next edition will be for May 2021 

Any items for inclusion in the next edition should be with us 

by  

Monday 12th April 2021 

and absolutely no later. 

Please email your contributions to 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Healing Village Hall Reopening 

Provided the Government’s easing programme follows its planned course, 

then the Village Hall will reopen in April for organised activities and clubs 

for the under 18’s.   

Then from w/c 17th May, again if everything goes according to plan, then 

the Hall will reopen for indoor sports and fitness classes.  These classes will 

still have to adhere to social distancing measures etc. but will be allowed to 

recommence. 

Then from w/c 21st June the Hall all the Hall users will be able to operate 

without any social distancing measures—again provided the Government’s 

roadmap works out. 

If you’re unsure about your group or Club please check with the Parish 

Clerk for advise etc. 
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CHURCH OF ST PETER AND ST PAUL 

NOTICES FOR APRIL 2021 

For the foreseeable future there will be no services in church, 
due to the Coronavirus. 

If any assistance is required please call. 

The Rev. P. Reeves 01472 873685 

The Rev. Mark Hutson 07745369630 

 

Find us on Facebook  Healing Parish Church, for any additional 
information. 

Churchwardens 

Christina Coleman 01472 280120 

Kevin Onn 01472 883478 
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HEALING BOWLS CLUB 

POPLAR ROAD BOWLING GREEN, HEALING 

 

Healing Bowls Club members are hoping to return to bowling at the beginning 
of May (Covid and government regulations permitting).  We take part in several 
local league and club competitions and we are always happy to welcome any-
one (beginners or experienced players) who would like to become a member of 
the club. We also have a friendly “roll-up” every Wednesday morning from 10 
am to 12 noon for those who either want to gain a bit more experience or who 
are not interested in playing competitively but just want to have some exercise 
and fun.  The roll up is open to anyone – you do not have to be a member of the 
club so if you are interested just turn up at the green at 9.45 a.m. on any 
Wednesday morning (not Thursday mornings as in previous years) – commenc-
ing date will be 5th May 2021. We can provide some bowls and tuition but 
please wear flat, smooth soled shoes.  

 

We are planning to hold an Open Day on Saturday 8th May 2021 from 10am to 
12 noon so that anyone who is interested in learning to play bowls,  or improve 
their bowling skills, can come along and  have a go to see if they would like to 
join us.  We can provide the bowls for you to use on the morning and you do not 
need any special equipment other than flat, smooth soled shoes. 

 

Please note that these arrangements may change if Covid regulations and/or 
building works at the pavilion necessitate but we will give an update in the next 
Healing News.  

 

If you require any further information or assistance, please contact Roy Lincoln 
(Tel  882325 ) or Sylvia Hoyland (Tel 507704) . 

 

We look forward to welcoming old and new members soon.   
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We wish all our members and residents a healthy 2021 and trust 

that all will stay safe and keep well in these troubling times. 

Sadly, because of the current restrictions we are suspending our 

meetings until further notice,we hope that  perhaps by April or 

May we may be able revert to our planned programme-green 

fingers crossed! 

In spite of this pandemic our gardens are already showing signs 

of Spring and our feathered friends are all ready looking for plac-

es to nest. Mother Nature, thank goodness, is unaware of Covid! 

If you wish for further information re the Garden Club please call 

either myself or Alan Michael. 

Melanie Dickerson. 

01472887966. 

HEALING GARDEN CLUB 
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HEALING AND KEELBY METHODIST CHURCH 

April 2021 

 

At the time of going to press there is no planned live wor-
ship at Healing chapel. 

 

There is a zoom service every Sunday morning at 10.30 
a.m.  If you would like more details, ring Elizabeth Ede on 
01472-883625 

 

Minister  Rev’d  Neil Vickers 
Tel: 01472-871199 

e-mail revneilvickers@gmail.com  

CHANGES TO BIN COLLECTIONS 

Residents should now have received a pack showing the changes 

to the weekly bin collections.  The information can also be ob-

tained through the NELC website at www.nelincs.gov.uk—just 

put bin collection into the search box and it will take you to the 

appropriate page .  Put your postcode in and it will then tell you 

what days will be collection days and which bins will be collect-

ed. 

mailto:revneilvickers@gmail.com
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View from the pew 

On February 28th 2021, a family heard a thud in their drive in the middle of the 

night.  When they looked in the morning, the drive was scattered with pieces of 

volcanic rock.  The father of the family gathered the pieces up in a bag.  Later in 

the day, a scientist who had been part of a team monitoring the progress of a 

meteorite, located the place where it had fallen.  The scientists were excited 

because the rock was made up of carbonaceous chondrite, a material which has 

unaltered chemistry from the formation of our solar system 4.6 billion years 

ago. In studying it they could learn to understand its beginning. 

Facts like the information about the meteorite stretch our imagination.  We can 

hardly comprehend the time scale of 4.6 billion years ago.  We are much more 

comfortable with facts which seem  more simple to cope with. Yet we have an 

inbuilt wonder about the nature of the whole world around us.  How can we 

really imagine that our bodies are made up of lots of cells all whizzing round, 

which are integral to our functioning in our daily lives? 

What about our thoughts about consciousness – what is it, how does it start in 

living things, and what happens when it ends with death?  Is there a spiritual 

creative power behind everything?  We are celebrating Easter Sunday on April 

4th, and the events which led Jesus’ disciples to experience His coming back to 

life after He had died on the Cross. This is the Good News of the Christian faith. 

Jesus was sent by God, the spiritual power behind the universe, to show us 

what God is like – He has unending   love for us whom He has created. Through 

prayer, people can communicate with God - who is an integral part of every-

thing.   

The faith is that if we do wrong and feel separate from God, He goes on loving 

us, whom He has created. All we have do is come just as we are, ask for-

giveness, and we can know a heavenly peace. This is the message of Easter – for 

all God’s children everywhere! 

Elizabeth Ede 
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